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WESTRAIL, SUBDIVISIONS ON LAND AT MANJIMUP AND DONNYBROOK 

222. Hon Barry House to the Parliamentary Secretary representing the Minister for Planning and 
Infrastructure 

(1) Has Westrail recently carried out substantial subdivisions on their land at Manjimup and Donnybrook? 

(2) Were associated local businesses advised, or contacted to tender for work associated with the 
subdivisions under the State Government’s Buy Local Policy? 

(3) If not, why not? 

Hon GRAHAM GIFFARD replied: 

(1) Subdivision of Western Australian Government Railways Commission land at Manjimup is presently 
being carried out. 

Subdivision of Western Australian Government Railways Commission land at Donnybrook is pending 
approval of the Western Australian Planning Commission. 

LandCorp is project managing the Manjimup and Donnybrook subdivisions for the Railways 
Commission. 

(2) Tenders for construction of services in Manjimup were advertised in the Manjimup Times newspaper. 

With regard to survey work, on March 11, 2002, LandCorp invited four surveyors to submit a bid for 
work at Donnybrook, Manjimup and Collie. 

Contracts were awarded on April 8, 2002 for each location. The Minister is advised that the tender 
process was undertaken in accordance with the State Government's Buy Local Policy at the time. 

(3) Not applicable 

__________ 
 


